May 30, 2024 - Woodbine School Parent Council and Parent Association

Parent Council - 6:10pm

Introductions

Teacher Report - Ms.Bignell

- Toronto Blue Jay Baseball Club for Grade 3s (Ms.Magee & Ms.Bignell)
 - Two programs: Div 1 and Div 2
- Planning Bike to School and Track & Field
- Planning Sports Day June 25th

School Report - Brenna

- Khris Rhineheart coming in as VP
 - Met the kids today
 - Starts Monday
 - Interviews tomorrow and Monday

Kindergarten (AM/PM): Ms. Harper

Grade 1 (3 classes): Mrs. Evans-Scully, Mrs. Anderson, Ms. Connolly

Grade 2 (2 classes): Mrs. Aspinall, Ms. Christensen

Grade 3 (3 classes): Mrs. Johansen, Mrs. Coppens, Ms. Fournier

Grade 4 (2 classes): Ms. Magee, Mrs. Caddel Grade 5 (2 classes): Mr. Clarke, Mrs. Tucker

Grade 6 (3 classes): Ms. Kazi-Tani, Mr. Pedersen, Mr. Wolfe

Division 1 Resource: Mrs. Fraser

Division 2 Resource: TBD

Professional Development:

- May 31: Teacher Professional Development-Layers of Literacy (Writing structures)
- June 9: Teacher Professional Development and Report Cards

Looking Ahead:

- Outdoor School-June 3-5
- Volunteer Celebration-June 7
- National Indigenous Peoples Day-June 21
- Sports Day-June 25
- Last Day of School-1/2 day-June 27 (12:50pm)

Wish List:

- Treats for Sports Day Freezies from Costco \$200 spending budget Motioned by Sara and seconded by Jess
- MathUp licenses \$729/teacher (one per grade team \$5103.00)
- Layers of iteracy \$5100.00
- Clay for kids legacy project
- \$200 classroom funds (\$2000 total)

Questions:

Will we have a Welcome BBQ?

School Zone Road Safety Update - Kat

- Installed permanent interventions in crosswalks
- Other initiatives under review
- School zone (initiatives are fuelled by evidence)
- Request to apply for school engagement grant
- Volume of traffic stable data analysis

Concluded 6:24pm

Parent Association - 6:24pm

Approval of last month's minutes Motioned by Jess and Seconded by Sam

Treasurer Report - Sara

- General Account We currently have \$13,637.94 in our general account, as well as over \$1000 in our Skip the Depot account. - Unable to confirm a total from Pub Night yet - but will do so as soon as our last expenses are paid and a total will be shared
- Casino Account We currently have \$65,992.55 in our casino account
- Other Encouraging teachers to spend their \$200 classroom budgets, following the guidelines that admin provided. - We have \$500 from the CBE for a parent engagement opportunity or event - we will carry this over to next year. Let's plan to send out a community engagement survey with possible options for this event early in the next school year

Parent feedback to plan event for next school year

Community Liaison Report – Pooja

- Police update: Break-ins Can report online however you can get the info for car break ins
 - Nighttime usually garage and very dangerous
 - During the day through the door
- Hull Annual stampede breakfast July 9th starting at 8 -noon
- fruit forest and finished outside kitchen, outdoor classroom
- Design of whole campuses: redesign (demolished and rebuilt)
- Patrick repeal single use bylaw
- Rezoning final vote May 14: 70-80% people don't want it to pass
- Woodbine school: crossing, put some traffic curbs
- Traffic calming on 130th pushing hard for it
- Woodpark Blvd / Woodbine Ave will have the flashing light for pedestrians crossing late 2024 or early 2025
- St. Jude spring market: had 50 vendors and demand for Christmas market
- Cathy (community liaison for The City)
 - playground optimization because woodbine is at its limits for playgrounds:woodmark crescent
 - playground want to take out and be passive, so will be thinking about putting bench, stones etc to sit on OR would prefer some kind of activity like fitness park or a natural playground
 - Woodglen close will get new equipment and maybe more equipment
 - Looking to get this done soon so 2025
- Recycle day May 25th: will ask for volunteers about 20
- Woodcreek on wheel June 15-labour day at woodcreek association
- Tween dance June 21st 7-9pm
- Stampede breakfast- July 6th 9-11am
- Community arts program- did not get the grant
- Native plant did not get the funding

Fundraising Report – Janey & Christine

- Fun lunch Little Caesars last one for this school year
- Plan to have fun lunch once a month and two treat days next school year
- June 6 Kindergarten Orientation "Picnic in the Park"
- Shaved ice truck on last day of school?

- o Preorder?
- o Brenna checking with other teachers ideally June 27th last day of school
- Pub Night + Silent Auction success!
 - o 50 participants
 - o 39 tickets sold, 1 donation (37 redeemed) Net: \$1420.00
 - Silent Auction/Donations \$3940.46 after fees
 - o less tickets and food \$684.88
 - o Total \$4,675.58

Yearbook Update - Stephanie

Lacking some photos

Playground Committee Report – Stephanie W & Nicole

- The committee spent the better part of the 2023/2024 school year researching and planning
- The replacement of the playground could take up to three years to fund
- Limitations on organizations to apply for grants without being a registered charity
- Next year the committees focus will be on applications for grants and sponsorship
- A sponsorship package is currently in development
- School events this year provided a positive start to funding and engagement
- More Volunteers needed to support the playground redevelopment

Book Fair - Stephanie

- 4000 rewards to spend from previous book fair
- Host Book Fair over Parent teacher conference in November spot available...
- Request to provide funds to teachers to go shop at Warehouse Scholastic (50% sales) cannot use rewards (\$100 x 18 teachers = \$1800)
 Motioned by Sara and seconded by Nicole

Parent Council / Association Meetings

- June Association Meeting cancelled Motioned by Sara and seconded by Nicole
- First meeting of the 2024/2025 school year will be Thursday, October 17th @ 6pm (voting and electing new council members)

New Business

In camera – not completed

Concluded 7:02pm